
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Meditation Gabriella Pedditzi 
“I Surrender All” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship 
Let all the world in every corner sing, My God and King! 
The heavens are not too high, His praise may tither fly; 

The earth is not too low, His praise there may grow. 
Let all the world in every corner sing, My God and King! 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 83 
"O Worship the King" 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Story Semira & Estee 

Development Offering 

Meditation and Praise in Song 
“How Deep the Father’s Love for Us” 

“Heaven Came Down and Glory Filled My Soul” AYS 55 

Family Prayer Fletcher Bryan Family 

Scripture Reading Judy Plaatjes 
Revelation 3:14-16 (NIV) 

Ministry in Music Giona & Gabriella Pedditzi 
“In His Eyes” 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 
“Where there is smoke…” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 286 
“Wonderful Words of Life” 

Benediction 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

 

 
 
Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 
Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 
offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 
department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give £5 
per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 per 
week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly donations. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

 “We praise you, God, 
we praise you, for your Name is near; 
people tell of your wonderful deeds.” 

Psalm 75:1 (NIV) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 
 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:32pm       Next Friday: 4:22pm (Watford) 

 

Next Sabbath - Elder on Duty 

Family Service Luca Zagara 
Parallel Service Alan Fidelia 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  
or fill in the information bellow and 

give this tear-off slip to a Pastor or an Elder. 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Tel number (optional): ___________________________________ 

Prayer Request(s): _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ADRA is taking a team of volunteers to build an outdoor shelter 
for a rural family in THAILAND from the 1st – 16th February 2020. 
Only 15 spaces available! For details, please call 03030 40 10 17 
or visit volunteering@adra.org.uk 

ADRA Gift Boxes The deadline for the Gift Boxes 
has been extended to 17th November. Please go 
online to www.adragiftbox.org.uk to fill your 
box/boxes. If you are unable to do so, you can 
give your contribution to Audrey and she will 
gladly fill the boxes for you. Thank you for being 
willing to help “the least of these”! 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket Please continue praying. 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket 2 has moved to Plumstead SDA 
Church. This ministry is moving to bless other families and 
consequently we appreciate all the prayers. 

DBS Checks If your current DBS is more than 3 years or you are in 
need of a DBS check, you can email dbs@stanboroughpark.org 
to request a new one. Once your email is received, you will be 
contacted to start the process. If you have any DBS related 
queries, you can also send an email using the DBS email address. 

Bahamas Appeal The Women’s Ministry Department expresses 
their sincere gratitude to everyone for your overwhelming 
response. The appeal for financial contributions will continue until 
30th November. Thank you for your help. Financial donations: 
Stanborough Park Church, sort code 60-00-08, account number 
40650561, reference “Bahamas Appeal”. 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 
such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 
pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 
plus pillows. The welfare department would be happy to have 
help in sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to 
give away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 
Walton on 01923 672 500. 

Youth Events 

Cassiobury Park Bonfire Night TODAY from 5pm at the 
Burgess’s House. Teens, Youth and Young Adults 
welcome (please note that arrival after 6pm makes it 
extremely difficult to navigate through crowds or to 
get into Cassiobury Estate at all). Please see Naomi or 
Alison Burgess for address details. 

Christmas Party - announcing the details soon! 

Contact details: 
Amanda Brown – 07834 834 729 
Elizabeth Roberts – 07538 953 353 

 

 
PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Fellowship Lunch TODAY after the service for those who booked. 

“My Teenagers, the Future of This Church” TODAY at 3pm. Many 
parents and churches struggle with questions about how to keep 
teenagers and young adults in church. Teenagers want to free 
themselves from their parents’ hands, while young adults face 
new challenges at university, at work, in relationships or other 
duties that change their relationship with the church in which 
they grew up. This programme will be a discussion on this subject 
under the leadership of Arnoud van den Broek. He will share his 
experiences as a parent, an elder and a youth leader. He will 
also speak about a successful project in the Netherlands for 
teenagers and young adults that includes a reach out to friends 
and families outside the church. Organised by the Family 
Ministries Department, this programme includes an opportunity 
for Q&As and one hour of child care will be provided. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays at 7.30pm. Please come along if 
you would like to join, or alternatively speak to Beatrice. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet on Tuesdays from 10.30am to 
11.30am in the Maple Room. All are welcome. 

Diversity Lecture (Black History) on Tuesday 5th November at 
7.30pm in Salisbury Hall, Newbold College, RG42 4AN. Professor 
Anthony G. Reddie is an Extraordinary Professor of Theological 
Ethics at the University of South Africa, Fellow of Wesley House, 
Cambridge, UK. He will be speaking on the topic: Theologising 
Brexit – Anti-blackness and Christian Mission – A Liberationist and 
Postcolonial Critique. Everyone is welcome. Refreshments will be 
served! 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 
encouraged as Enoch Kanagaraj inspires us from the Word. Bring 
your prayer requests as we sing, pray & give thanks. 

Soup Run on Friday 8th November will be led by Hemel 
Hempstead. If you would like to join please contact Pat Walton. 
The soup run is in need of sleeping bags. 

Autumn Gala Concert on Saturday 9th November at 7.30pm. 
Come and enjoy the wonderful talent of young musicians from 
the renowned Purcell School of Music. All are welcome! 

Monthly Tuesday Meeting will be on Tuesday 12th November at 
7om. A light supper will be served. 

Christmas Gifts, Book & Craft Fair on Sunday 17th November from 
11-3pm in the Stanborough Centre. Profits to the Peace Hospice. 

TOY SERVICE will be held on Saturday 14th December at 11am. 
We will be encouraging the children to bring a new toy and we 
will be preparing Mother’s bags and teenager’s gifts. 


